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Dear Dr. Hogarth:

This is in response to your tetrer of May 12, 2008, requesting changes to notice to mariners and
mandatory ship fePOTting system messages to include language recommending speeds of 12
knots or less in areas nsed b y right whal;-s when consistent with navigational safety,

In consultation with your Office of Protected Resources, the endangered whales broadeast notigce
to mariners language was updated in April 2005 and is provided as enclosure (1). The request by
your staff to recommend speeds not exceeding 12 knots in right whale habitar was not included
in the modification, gs j contained language contrary to internationally Rceepted terminology
(e.g. the word “extreme” in front of “cavtinn” and “slow™ in front of “safe speed”). Safe speed,
while not dafined numencally, is recognized by the accepted definition promuigaied in Rule § of
the Intemational Regulations for Preveniion of Collisions at Sea (COLREGS), Furthermores,
such a recommendation will be received by all mariners monitoring Coast Guard broadcast
notices, whether arriving or departing U.S. POFis oF transiting in innacent passage, and could be
viewad as Coast Guary endorsement of speed restrictions.

whales. This is the same process nsed in the successful joint Coast Guard/NOA A effort 10
establish and implement the Mandarory Ship Reporting System.

We are happy to work with YOU 10 arrange a ship strike interagency working group meeting. |
will have a member of my Office for Law Enforcement cantact Mr. Greg Silber of your Office
for Protected Resources to afrange 4 meeting,
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